Parent Information ~ National School Lunch

Offer vs. Serve at Elementary School
Enfield Public Schools operate under the National School Lunch (NSL) Program. We receive reimbursements for the meals we serve as long as they meet certain regulations. Being part of the 
NSL program allows us to offer free and reduced meals to eligible families at no cost to the town. 
It also helps to keep our lunch prices low. Offer vs. Serve is a regulation that requires that students have a choice of what items they want for lunch. 
However, 
All students - Free, Reduced or Paid- 
must take at least 3 of the 5 components,
 and with the new meal pattern, they must take ½ cup fruit or vegetable.
The five components of NSL reimbursable lunch are:

1. Meat/Protein

2. Bread/Grain

3. Fruit

4. Vegetable

5. Milk

Offer vs. Serve also states that:

· Students must be able to select the milk of their choice and also have the option of no milk, as long as three components are taken(one being ½ cup fruit or vegetable.)
· Under the NSL guidelines, all meals must be “reimbursable” which means, they must take at least 3 components of the meal, one being a fruit or vegetable. They cannot just take milk. It is a federally sponsored MEAL program, not a milk program. We do participate in a federally sponsored ½ day Kindergarten free milk program. It is not the same program. This is a program for ½ day students who DO NOT have access to meals.

MISC:

· If a free or reduced or paid student wants to eat a lunch, they need to let the teacher know DAILY in the classroom so they can be included in the lunch count. We only produce enough food for the children who say they want a lunch PRIOR TO 9:30 am. This allows us to make sure we have enough food for all those who ordered a lunch but not an excess that we will have to throw away. If your child arrives after 9:30, please bring a lunch (unless you notify the office that day that they will want a lunch, prior to 9:30). 
· If you prepaid for the week, you need to let the office know by 9:30 that your child will be absent for you to get a refund. After 9:30, the food is already in production and it is too late for us to reduce the lunch count. You will not get a refund for the lunch that is cancelled or uneaten after 9:30 am.

· Per the health department and federal National School Lunch regulations, once a food items is placed on a student’s tray, the item cannot be “reused”. (Unopened milk, uneaten fruit, etc cannot be returned for use by another student or adult, it needs to be thrown out.)                                  
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